
From: Zac Bowling
To: City Clerk; Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; John Knox White; Trish Spencer; Tony Daysog
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 6-B - Against keeping the police tank
Date: Tuesday, March 30, 2021 5:31:28 PM

Dear Council,

When I saw this item originally on the agenda I was surprised. 

In June 2020, the council gave direction to staff to start investigating the sale of the 
militarized police truck. Now 9 months later we are still discussing it. 

When I originally read this agenda item as it was posted, it shared that the tank, or Blastic 
Armored Tactical Transport, or whatever went want to call it, was used 30 times since it 
was purchased 8 years ago. The item tries to lay out a case for how useful the tank is and 
how long we would have to wait for a response for neighboring cities to use their vehicles in 
an emergency. 

At first glance, the way the item reads it makes it seem like this investment was worth it. 
The attached item lists all the case numbers for those times it wasn’t utilized.

It wasn’t until later that an updated record of its use was posted on the agenda item, 
apparently after a PRA request. It showed that 27 of these times were for mutual aid 
assisting other cities and not for Alameda. 

Only 3 times in 8 years has the tank been used in Alameda and one of those times 
was just to use its loudspeaker. Only once, it seems, has it been used for its 
intended tactical purpose in our city. Other cities have used it ten times the amount 
we have used it.

I don’t want to say that the item as it was originally brought forward was intentionally trying 
to be deceptive. I respect the staff’s work. But this was a pretty glaring omission to exclude 
initially and it casts doubt on the rest of the item as being fully transparent.

It’s was also interesting to discover that this vehicle has been used more in Berkeley than in 
Alameda and that the Berkeley City Council blocked the purchase of nearly the same 
vehicle in 2012 because they didn’t want to over militarize their police force, a sentiment I 
understand and agree with. Opting instead to purchase their police department a 
bulletproof transport van for half the cost in 2016, offering the defensive capabilities the 
BATT offers without the offensive platform the BATT was built for. 

Given this new information, I believe the original purchase of the BATT was a mistake for 
Alameda in hindsight. 
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Please move forward with instructing staff to sell this vehicle as was originally asked of 
staff. Perhaps we can sell it to one of the cities that actually make use of it under an 
agreement to let us it when we do actually need to use it.

Thank you!
Zac Bowling



From: Carly Stadum-Liang
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comment for tonight"s city council meeting
Date: Tuesday, March 30, 2021 4:54:30 PM

Hello, 

I may be too late but wanted to submit the following comment for tonight's City Council
meeting:

Hello Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor, and City Council Members, 

I am an Alameda resident, and am writing in to voice my opposition to APD's push to keep its
armored vehicle. I believe that by just having an armored vehicle, even if it is rarely used, its
presence at APD bolsters APD officers' mentality that they are engaged in some sort of urban
warfare, which then feeds into how they engage with the community, especially those they
carry implicit biases against. For that reason alone, choosing to allow APD to keep this vehicle
will not make me feel safer in my community. Also, when APD does use the vehicle, I'm
afraid that it only serves to escalate situations, actually making those situations more
dangerous that they would have been without the use of the armored vehicle. I vote for selling
the vehicle, and ensuring our city streets are not patrolled by military grade armored vehicles.
Thank you for your time.

Best regards,

Carly Stadum-Liang
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From: Brandon Svec
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Tony Daysog; John Knox White; Trish Spencer; Manager Manager; City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Opposed to keeping armored vehicle
Date: Tuesday, March 30, 2021 4:53:34 PM

Mayor, Council and Clerk,

Per item 6-B on tonight's agenda I want to voice my opposition to keeping the armored
vehicle. I will not be able to speak during the meeting, but want to get these points across and
on the record:

I think we should follow through on the previous decision of the council and sell the vehicle. I
think it can escalate situations making people feel besieged rather than protected. Staff and
funds could be used better elsewhere.

If it is decided to keep the vehicle for safety reasons then it's use should be strictly limited to
non violent applications and strong policies should be put in place regarding how it can be
used. During a natural disaster or when the vehicle's capacity is necessary to prevent loss of
life are good examples.

It should absolutely be prohibited for use in recruitment, promotional activities, crowd control,
with any attached offensive device, or during an eviction action. Video recording devices
should be on the vehicle and they should be operational during any use of the vehicle. The use
of chemical deployment from inside the vehicle should be prohibited.

A written after action report should include, scene supervisor, justification for deployment,
location and demographic information about engaged persons, description of arrests, injuries,
use of force, or proper damage or complaints. Basically, I feel a very high bar for use should
be set and detailed recording and reasoning for use needs to be provided.

Any secondary use once deployed should require new authorization.

Finally, while focus has been on this vehicle, a full audit of any equipment acquired through
1033 or related programs should be conducted and made publicly available immediately.  We
have the right to know what kind of military grade equipment and weapons our police force
has access to and what it is intended for and how it's use is strictly monitored and made
publically available.

Cordially,
Brandon Svec
Alameda Resident
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From: Marilyn Rothman
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] BATT vehicle
Date: Tuesday, March 30, 2021 9:41:57 AM

As the armored vehicle has been used 3 times in Alameda since its purchase, I strongly urge
the Council to sell it, and use the funds for homelessness and mental health response outside
the Police Department.

Marilyn Rothman 
Alameda resident
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From: Brittney Bridges
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Trish Spencer; John Knox White; City Clerk; Tony Daysog; Manager Manager
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Alameda"s Safety and APD Equipment
Date: Monday, March 29, 2021 8:21:03 PM

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,
I implore you not to sell APD's armored tactical vehicle. This equipment serves to
protect our public safety personnel as well as citizens in our community. This type of
equipment is not used frequently however the extreme situations where it is needed
inevitably occur. It can save lives...police, fire, and citizens.
Equipment of this nature has been sought and acquired as the result of actual
incidents that have occurred in our community, e.g., shootings, barricaded suspects,
officers down, high risk operations & search warrants, civil disasters/emergencies,
etc..When this type of equipment is needed the community/departments generally
don't have the luxury to call and wait for surrounding agencies to supply it, IF they
have it and it's available. I would expect the city learned its lesson after needing to
purchase water equipment for the Alameda Fire Department after the unlikely but not
unimaginable situation they found themselves in with the drowning victim a few years
ago. Why dispose of a potentially invaluable asset that has already been acquired
and will have absolutely minimal monetary value upon disposition? Such
shortsightedness would be unforgivable if it resulted in any loss of life.
Lastly the mere appearance of the BATT and the fact that some people view it as
looking too "militarized" is not good enough reason to dispose of it. The Alameda
Police Department has proven that they only use it when necessary. Most citizens
have never seen it and will never see it. Alameda is fortunate to have the officers we
do, they deserve to be treated with respect and appreciation and provided with the
protective equipment needed for a difficult and dangerous job.
Sincerely,
Brittney Bridges
510-749-4910
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From: mcgavin_ted@comcast.net
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; John Knox White; Tony Daysog; Trish Spencer
Cc: Lara Weisiger
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Alameda City Council Meeting of 03/30/2021 - Agenda Item 6-B (Recommendation to Consider

Options for APD"s Emergency Response Vehicle)
Date: Monday, March 29, 2021 7:26:48 PM

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers:
 
Please rescind your earlier directive to the City Manager to sell the APD Emergency
Response Vehicle.
 
The City Council (which included Rob Bonta at the time) unanimously approved the
purchase of this vehicle on October 2, 2012.  At the time, Capt. David Boersma stated that
the vehicle was not a military vehicle, it was not a repurposed tank, but rather “It’s simply a
Ford truck with armored plating on it.”
 
The vehicle is a defensive vehicle – its purpose is to shelter police officers and civilians in
the event of high-risk and potentially deadly encounters.  It has been used for that purpose
in Alameda and in neighboring cities.  It should be noted that it was not used during the
many protests in Alameda during 2020.
 
I understand that shootings have been on the rise in our City over the past few years:  6 in
2017, 7 in 2018, 3 in 2019, 17 in 2020, and 4 in January 2021.  In 2020, there was a
particularly scary incident of automatic weapons being used on Park Street (near City Hall)
at lunchtime. 
 
If we sell the APD Emergency Response Vehicle (ERV) and a similar incident occurs in the
future where the shooters have more ammo and decide to shoot it out with APD,   how
many Alameda civilians and police will be killed before a neighboring city responds with
their ERV?
 
Such things do happen in nice places like Alameda: 
http://www.cnn.com/US/9702/28/shootout.update/ (the North Hollywood Shootout of 1997).
 
Please reconsider and rescind your earlier directive to sell the APD Emergency Response
Vehicle.
 
Thank you for your consideration,

Ted McGavin
mcgavin_ted@comcast.net
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From: Gig Codiga
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Saving and Protecting Lives - Keep the Armor Unarmed Truck
Date: Monday, March 29, 2021 7:31:49 AM

Retain the existing Armor but unarmed Ford Truck!  This tactical tool is not a military
assault weapon but a very important life saving resource for our citizens and brave police
officers.

Why?The simple question is: does the BearCat armor vehicle save lives and
diffuse dangerous situations. The answer is YES.

How does this unarmed vehicle by allowing our professional police officers to enter a
shooting arena and safely extract/remove victims, citizens, police officers. All without
risking the lives of the police officers. Additionally, its presence is a large deterrent allowing
for an active situation to disfuse. 

Oh, we could dump our truck, then in a real live hostage or hostile life threatening situation we
run over to a neighboring police department (who smartly kept their armor vehicle) and
borrow their "BearCat".  However, while we wait the 30 or long minutes, if it is
available, how many lives do we risk WAITING? one, two, you, me, your neighbor, your
friend?.

Keep Alamedan and non-Alamedans safe and alive.

Retain the armor Ford truck  

One life saved / one diffused shooting event justifies retaining this valuable tool.  

Best Regards
Be Well

Gig Codiga

mailto:gigcodiga@gmail.com
mailto:CLERK@alamedaca.gov


From: rock harmon
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Tony Daysog; Trish Spencer; John Knox White
Cc: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Alameda Bearcat
Date: Sunday, March 28, 2021 12:50:35 PM

Dear Mayor and members of the City Council:

I am writing you to encourage you to support the Alameda Police Department, and the citizens of
Alameda, by deciding to retain their Bearcat tactical vehicle. Vehicles such as the Bearcat are meant to
be used only in extreme situations such as have already occurred in various parts of our Country.
Fortunately there has not been such a need in Alameda. I understand that it has seldom been used. We
certainly hope it stays that way.

 Those who oppose it do so by stating the police department is being "militarized". Sadly our military has
been pressed into duty in recent months to restore order in those locales that need the assistance. To
ignore the needs of peaceful citizens is to ignore reality. This vehicle is not surplus military equipment, it
is simply a tool to be used in violent confrontations to help maximize everyone's safety.

Your decisions often strike a balance between private interests versus public safety. Quite often the
questions are why versus why not. In this setting the choice to keep the Bearcat seems clear, when
compared to the feelings of those few are offended by its presence.

I look forward to watching your discussion this week, and the future discussions on other pressing issues.

Regards,
Rockne P. Harmon
2846 Lincoln Avenue
Alameda, CA 94501
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From: COLLEENARNERICH@AOL.COM
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Tony Daysog; Trish Spencer; John Knox White
Cc: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bearcat
Date: Friday, March 26, 2021 8:21:27 PM

Good Evening,

It has been brought to my attention that there will be a meeting to discuss the sale of the military style vehicle called
a Bearcat.  To be blunt, I cannot understand why this council seeks to rid the APD of a vehicle that could serve to
protect both officers and civilians during a crisis such as that which occurred in Colorado.

I see this vehicle similar to the way I see car insurance, medical insurance, etc...  you hope you don't need to use it,
but are very glad that you have it in the invent of a emergent situation.  It's not a vehicle that is being driven around
as a show of force; it is a vehicle that we hope will never have to be used, but own as insurance.  We shouldn't be
dependent on other cities to protect our city, our officers and our citizens.

This vehicle could be the difference between life and death.  Do not roll the dice.  I ask that you reconsider and do
not sell this vehicle.

Colleen Arnerich
Concerned Alameda Citizen
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From: Burny
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Malia Vella; Tony Daysog; Trish Spencer; John Knox White
Cc: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] APD Bearcat
Date: Friday, March 26, 2021 1:09:21 PM

Dear Mayor and members of the City Council:

I strongly urge you to not sell but retain the police department’s Bearcat tactical vehicle which which I understand is
being considered to put up for sale.  Simply stated, the lives of officer's and citizen’s can be saved under
extraordinary situations and conditions.  For example, should an officer or citizen be shot and bleeding out during an
active shooter situation this vehicle is the only and safest way to attempt rescuing those injured victims.  Is it often
used?  No, however neither are home fire insurance polices but they sure are handy when tragedy occurs.  This
vehicle is fully paid for thus the maintenance costs are minimal. 

This vehicle is not surplus military equipment and not indicative of any “militarization” of the department.  It is
simply a tool to be used in violent confrontations to help maximize officer as well as citizen safety.  As your former
chief of police with nearly forty years of law enforcement experience I beg you to retain this infrequently used but
terribly important piece of safety equipment.  Our officers certainly deserve it.

Burny Matthews
556 Kings Road
Alameda
Alameda Police Chief (retired)
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From: Rich Sherratt
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] public safety
Date: Friday, March 26, 2021 11:12:19 AM

Dear Madam Mayor and members of the City Council,
 
I am greatly alarmed that you may be considering the sale of the Police Departments, Bear Cat. You
seem to react to events which happen elsewhere without regard to the safety of our citizens or
Police Officers. If you get rid of the Bear Cat, which is already paid for, you endanger us to not being
able to respond to an emergency situation. Given what has recently happened  in Georgia and
Colorado it would remove an insurance policy against some unforeseen circumstance. We have
nothing to lose by keeping it available for emergency.
 
Please use common sense in a world that appears to be losing it. Thank you.
 
Dr. Richard H. Sherratt
Former Vice Mayor
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From: Ashley Mullins
To: Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft; Tony Daysog; Malia Vella; John Knox White; Trish Spencer; City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Armored Vehicle
Date: Tuesday, March 16, 2021 4:34:17 PM

Dear City Councilmembers,

I am writing to urge you to follow through on your original 2020 directive to the City
Manager to sell Alameda's armored vehicle. The Police Department has made an
attempt to subvert the will of the council, and they have not offered a persuasive
argument for keeping the armored vehicle. The vehicle has been used only three
times in the city of Alameda in the past 9 years, so it seems wholly unnecessary that
our city continue to possess it and fund its upkeep. The majority of APD's calls are
nonviolent in nature; our police department's gear and spending should be
reflective of this fact. Please vote to uphold the original council directive to sell the
armored vehicle.

Kind regards,
Ashley Mullins
Alameda Resident
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From: Jeffreylewis
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 3/16/21 City Council Meeting - agenda item 6-B
Date: Tuesday, March 16, 2021 4:05:03 PM

I am writing as a resident of Alameda to urge the city council to follow through with the
removal of the armored ballistic vehicle from the Alameda Police Department. The police in
our country have been excessively militarized as a by-product of the racist and imperialist
"War on Terror". Removal of this kind of vehicle is a step toward the demilitarization of our
nation's police. The Alameda Police Department has no need for military armament and I do
not trust them to use this for the public good. The primary time in which most people interact
with armored police vehicles is when they are used to intimidate nonviolent demonstrators
who the police disagree with.

Please get rid of the APD's armored ballistic vehicle.

Thank you,

Jeff Lewis

Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email.
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From: Meredith Hoskin
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comment for March 16 City Council Mtg | Agenda Item 6-B Police Armored Vehicle
Date: Saturday, March 13, 2021 11:23:37 AM

Dear Alameda City Council Members, 

I'm writing with public comment on agenda item 6-B, "Recommendation to Consider Options
for the Alameda Police Department's Emergency Response Vehicle." As an Alameda resident,
I want to urge City Council to proceed with the decision made last year to sell APD's
ballistic armored vehicle and remove it from our community, for the following reasons:

In June 2020, City Council voted unanimously for APD to cease funding toward
armored vehicles and directed the City Manager to proceed in selling the one currently
owned by APD. I worry about the precedent it could set and the community's perception
of proposed actions by our elected and city leaders if this important decision is reversed,
especially as the local and national conversation that fueled the city's decision to make
this decision hasn't changed since last year. 
Following the larger, ongoing discussions around policing in our community, it's my
understanding the police are eager to build better trust among more residents
in Alameda. I'm concerned that if APD continues to own and deploy this ballistic
armored vehicle, it won't help them achieve this goal. The vehicle is threatening,
designed for longer-range shooting, unnecessary according to the data use, and
ultimately presents APD as militarized law enforcement.

In Alameda, we need to take action and be a city of example in this moment where there's still
a national conversation on how we can evolve policing that better suits everyone in our
community. A good start is to follow through on your decision to de-militarize our law
enforcement. 

Thank you,
Meredith

Meredith Hoskin
meredithmawilliams@gmail.com
541-554-5414
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From: Drew Dara-Abrams
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] City Council 3/16 Item 6-b
Date: Thursday, March 11, 2021 11:46:41 AM

Hi Ms. Weisiger,

Would you please add the following to the correspondence package for the "Alameda Police
Department's Emergency Response Vehicle" item on the City Council 3/16 agenda?

Thanks,
Drew

--

Dear Mayor, Vice Mayor, and Councilmembers,

Many of the questions about community policing here in Alameda are complex, without
simple answers. But the question about Alameda's "Emergency Response Vehicle" is
straightforward. Please follow through on the plan to sell it.

In practice, this vehicle does not appear to have been necessary for Alameda's safety needs,
based on the report attached to this agenda item.

More importantly, this is a piece of military hardware. We can rethink and debate how our
police department best serves our entire community (officers included), but having a military
frame of reference does not benefit any of us (again, officers included).

The county sheriff, the CHP, and the National Guard also exist. There are also complicated
questions to ask about those organizations, but for our purposes at the city level let's not
overcomplicate matters: Maybe there's a role for military-grade hardware at some types of law
enforcement agencies, but there is not one at the Alameda Police Department. Serving the
people of Alameda should not involve military equipment or a military-like mindset.

Sincerely,
Drew Dara-Abrams
Calhoun St.



From: Is Sullivan
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 6-F on March 2 City Council Agenda
Date: Tuesday, March 2, 2021 3:39:50 PM

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers, 

Nine months ago, you answered your constituents' widespread demands for racial justice and
divestment from policing with direction to sell the APD's armored vehicle. I urge you to
reaffirm your June 2020 decision to sell the armored vehicle, which has only been used three
times in Alameda since its purchase. The proceeds of the sale of this unnecessary piece of
military-grade equipment should be used to fund urgently-needed community services in
Alameda.

Sincerely, 
Is Sullivan 
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From: Savanna Cheer
To: Malia Vella; Tony Daysog; Trish Spencer; John Knox White; Marilyn Ezzy Ashcraft
Cc: Manager Manager; City Clerk; Lara Weisiger
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public comment on Item 6-F for the 3/2/21 CC meeting
Date: Tuesday, March 2, 2021 12:11:14 PM

Hello:

I am writing regarding the agenda item 6-F and the usage of the armored vehicle that APD
currently owns. The city should immediately sell this vehicle for the following reasons: 

1) It seems inconsistent with addressing policing in Alameda to keep a militarized piece of
equipment. We should, as a community, move away from increased militarization and a good
first step is getting rid of military grade equipment. The subcommittees that you, Marilyn and
Malia, initiated have made preliminary recommendations that seem very inconsistent with
retaining a piece or militarized equipment.

2) Past that and more importantly, the community made clear demands on this very point of
demilitarization and addressing policing and racial justice back in June 2020. Council
supposedly responded to these demands with a resolution made at the second cc meeting in
June 2020. The language is explicit and directed towards demilitarization. There was a
specific direction to sell the armored vehicle. It's appalling and just plain bad practice that
those steps have not yet been taken, 9 months later. How do you expect the community to
believe anything the five of you say when events unfold in the way this did?

3) Lastly, in reviewing the deployment data attached to this item, it is abundantly clear that we
have no need for this type of vehicle. It has been used only three times in 7+ years here in
Alameda. That accounts for just 11% of its total usage in the time APD has owned it. Two of
the three events do not seem to be emergency response situations nor are any of them related
to terrorism which APD seems very attached to as a reason to keep this thing. San Leandro has
used it almost three times as much as Alameda has, so it seems that we have a clear potential
buyer on our hands.

Please make the right decision and direct Mr. Levitt to sell this vehicle. It sounds like you'll
have to be extremely explicit since your original directions were not followed for some reason.
Many residents of Alameda were under the impression, last June, that the resolution passed
had an underlying intention of true change. It appeared that it was a promising step in a
positive direction. Many of us expected that the creation of the steering committee to address
policing and racial justice, the directions given to staff to address topics of anti-racism and the
direction to sell this armored vehicle were concrete, genuine action steps. If you don't follow
through, how are we to believe that any of you actually want to move Alameda forward in
an equitable, anti-racist way and make Alameda a place where "everyone belongs?"

Thanks,
Savanna Cheer
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From: Marilyn Rothman
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 6F on Council Agenda 3/2.
Date: Tuesday, March 2, 2021 11:37:10 AM

Since the armored vehicle has been used 3 times in 5 years and then only because it was there,
I think it should be sold, as passed last June, to fund other police needs.
Thank you.
Marilyn Rothman
Alameda resident
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From: Grover Wehman-Brown
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Item 6-F: Please keep your commitment and sell the armored vehicle
Date: Monday, March 1, 2021 6:54:29 PM

Dear Councilmembers, Mayor Ezzy Ashcraft, and City Manager Levitt,

I am writing to request that the City keep the commitment made by City Councilmembers in
June to sell the armored vehicle and redirect those funds into non-police public safety
investments.  The majority-vote commitment this body made was voted on after hours of
public comment demanding racial equity in our city, and selling the armored vehicle was
among the demands by residents.  

It's inappropriate for our city to use our collective funds to maintain a military-grade armored
vehicle.  Tonight, as I picked up library books, I saw two Senior Citizens prepare for a night of
sleep on the bench outside the library. Please, sell the vehicle and provide them with housing.
Fund a mental health response program. We could create a long list of critical needs facing our
community members each and every day that could be addressed, in part, with funds from this
Armored Vehicle and the decrease in labor, maintenance and storage.

Thank you,

Grover Wehman-Brown
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From: Jennifer Taggart
To: City Clerk
Subject: [EXTERNAL] public comment on Agenda item 6F for 3/2 meeting
Date: Monday, March 1, 2021 6:44:28 PM

The armored vehicle (ie Emergency Response Vehicle) is a waste of money that encourages
the wrong kind of policing in Alameda. City council voted to get rid of it last year, so it is
unclear why it is still around. The armored vehicle is almost never used within Alameda. We
need to spend our money on creating the services needed to divert unnecessary calls away
from the police, so that the police aren't called for every problem. Keeping the armored
vehicle is out of step with our actual policing needs.

-Jennifer Taggart
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City Council meeting
March 2, 2021
Agenda Item 6‐F Police Emergency Response Vehicle

Dear Mayor and members of the City Council,

Please rescind your earlier directive to the City Manager to sell the Alameda Police Department 
(APD) Emergency Response Vehicle.  As described in detail in the staff report, this armored 
vehicle is an indispensable tool during incidents involving firearms and possible loss of life.  
Without this vehicle, time would be wasted and potentially lives lost, including those of local 
police officers, while APD awaits assistance from a nearby city that has an armored vehicle.

This vehicle does not represent “militarization of the police force,” with the implication of 
creeping authoritarian rule and political repression.  This vehicle has never been used to 
shadow a protest demonstration to intimidate participants or patrol various neighborhoods 
that it wishes to hold in submission, as we have seen in other parts of the world.  It has never 
been reported as having been misused.

Getting rid of this vehicle would leave APD unprepared for certain high‐risk, potentially deadly 
encounters, and then criticized for not engaging in a suicide mission.  Does Alameda want a 
situation where first responders stand by watching while someone dies because they are 
unprepared?  I think not.

Nothing positive for the residents of Alameda will come from selling this vehicle.  It would 
undoubtedly cost more to replace it should Alameda change its mind later.  

In sum, there is no problem to fix.  It is unnecessary to adopt “Alternative 1” in order to keep 
the vehicle.  You don’t need to “limit its use to only defined critical incidents” because its use is 
already defined and limited in the Critical Incident Response Team policy document.  And I fail 
to see the benefit of having to first get the approval of the City Manager to avoid unnecessary 
loss of life during execution of high risk search and arrest warrants, as stated in point #5 of 
Alternative 1.  That is what the City hires a highly‐paid police chief for – to make emergency 
command decisions on deployment of the department’s resources.

Sincerely,
Richard Bangert
Alameda




